
offpas of Public Affairs U.S. Embassy 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF STATE 
Office of &e Spokesman 

For Immediate Release November 30,2006 
200611 078 

MEDIA NOTE 

UNITED STATES - PAKISTAN JOINT STATEMENT: 
ENHANCING AND STRENGTHENING STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP IN THE EDUCATION 

SECTOR 

Following is the text of a Joint Statement issued by the United States and the Islamic 
Republic of Pakistan on November 29,2006. 

The inaugural session of the U.S.-Pakistan Education Dialogue was held on January 29Ih, 
2006 in Washington, D.C., with the U.S. and Pakistani sides led respectively by Secretary 
of Education Margaret Spellings and Minister of Education Lt. General (Ret.) Javed 
Ashraf. Established under the U.S. -Pakistan Strategic Partnership affirmed by President 
Bush and President Musharraf during the March 2006 visit of President Bush to Pakistan, 
the Education Dialogue was established to enhance and strengthen bilateral cooperation 
in the education sector at all levels. 

Both the U.S. and Pakistan reaffirmed their commitment to support the educational 
objectives of Pakistan as part of our substantial and growing bilateral relationship, and 
engaged in wide-ranging and productive discussions regarding: 

teacher training programs; 
promotion of teacher, student, and faculty exchanges; 
improvement of secondary-level science and math studies; 
administrative capacity-building, including school infrastructure; 
vocational/workforce education and training to meet Pakistan's labor 
needs; 
publiclprivate sector partnerships; and 
the establishment of linkages between the higher-education academic and 
research institutions of our two countries, and training of Pakistani 
academics in U.S. institutions. 
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